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Report 
 

In order to educate the faculty members about channelizing innovation 
driven career development attitude amongst the students of graduate and 
undergraduate courses a faculty development program involving brain storming 
sessions was planned by the institutional innovation council (IIC) of our college. 
Faculty members from all the disciplines were made to participate in this program. 
The program began with formal inauguration done at the hands of Dr. Mrs. B. A. 
Mehere, Principal and President IIC of our college. The program agenda was 
explained to all the faculty members during the welcome address given by the 
Principal. The program was divided in to two sessions of one and a half hour 
duration each. The first session on “Artificial Intelligence (AI) and Internet of Things 
(IoT) for Gadgets of future” was conducted by Dr. Mrs. Harshala Pethe from the 
department of Computer Applications. The session involved a detailed introduction 
about our day to day requirements which are involving the intervention of AI 
enabled devices, concept of IoT devices and their applications and future of these 
technologies. Dr. Pethe gave the participants a comprehensive overview of the 
processes involved in the development of such programs and their utility in future. 
The session also involved some physical activities which form the basis for AI bots 
to learn the intricacies of human movements and then develop the program for 
broad scale applications. Dr. Pethe highlighted that students of today do need a 
training of computer programming so that they can fast pace their innovative ideas 
for understanding their market fits and quickly progress for prototyping. The 
session ended with feedback from the participants for improvements required for 
designing such programs in future. 

 
The second session was conducted by the program coordinator and the 



Innovation ambassador of the college Dr. D. N. Begde. The session centered on the 
topic “Responsibilities of Faculty Mentor in Shaping Innovative Student Ideas”. 
Group tasks were given to the faculty members wherein each group consisted of 
teachers from diverse background. The tasks focused on student ideas about self 
employment and innovations for future businesses. One teacher representative 
from every group was to then present the gist of their group discussion and 
comment on how each faculty member can then add value to nurture or reject the 
student idea. Such activity based explanation appealed to every participant and 
several perspectives were brought to discussion owing to different backgrounds of 
faculty members in each group. Group leaders with out of the box thinking were 
also rewarded as a part of appreciation to their effort. Finally all the participants 
were asked to fill an online feedback form to voice in their opinion about the 
program. Overall 46 faculty members attended the program.  

 

 
Principal and President IIC Dr. Mrs. B. A. Mehere Inaugurating the Program 

 

Glimpses of the FDP 

 

  



  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Feedback form link: https://forms.gle/2CKn4eNDQN8SPNYA  

Video Link: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AqYxvDxm--

GICi8bnpQn5bz5fYi0W4_4/view?usp=sharing  
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